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OFFICIAL 

Majors Road Interchange 
Site investigation works 
 

The Australian and South Australian governments have recently committed to jointly funding 

(50:50) the $120 million construction of a new interchange for the Southern Expressway at 

Majors Road, O’ Halloran Hill.  

Thank you to everyone who has provided valuable feedback about this project over the last several months. 

This feedback is currently being analysed and used to help inform the detailed design.  

Upcoming works 

Local South Australian Aboriginal Business RAW SA has been engaged to construct project site facilities 

adjacent the Riding for the Disabled Association SA site, as well as continue site investigation works to help 

better understand the underground services and inform the project’s detailed design. 

The site investigation works are being carried out along Majors Road, O’Halloran Hill and will involve service 

locating equipment to detect any underground services and potholing works.  

These works are scheduled to commence from Wednesday, 1 March 2023, and expected to be completed 

in late April 2023, weather permitting. The majority of these works will be undertaken during the day between 

7am and 7pm, Monday to Saturday. Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are 

completed, however the work will be managed to minimise disturbance to nearby stakeholders and 

businesses as much as practically possible.  

Majors Road will remain open to traffic at all times, however temporary lane and speed restrictions may 

be required when workers are on site. Temporary footpath detours may also be required. If this is the case, 

directional signage will be in place to guide people walking and riding. Bus stops will not be impacted. Please 

take extra care when workers are on site. Observe traffic management signs, speed limits, lane restrictions 

and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  

Access to properties and businesses in the area will be maintained at all times during works. Access through 

the area for emergency services will also be maintained at all times. In the event that property access is 

impacted, we will contact you directly ahead of these works occurring.  

Further Information 

For more information, or to register for project updates, please: 

• visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/majorsinterchange 

• call 1300 794 880 

• email DIT.MajorsRoad@sa.gov.au  
 

Kind Regards, 

Majors Road Interchange project engagement team 
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